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Borough Bulletin  ~  23 March 2023 

Friday 24 March 2023 
Inter School Sports Comp Round 7 – St. Mary’s v 
Greensborough 

Monday 28 March 2023 Mt Evelyn School Camp – Day 1 

Tuesday 29 March 2023 Mt Evelyn School Camp – Day 2 

Wednesday 28 March 2023 Mt Evelyn School Camp – Day 3 

Friday 31 March 2023 Inter School Sports Comp Finals – TBC 

Monday 03 April 2023 Twilight Sports Event & Picnic/BBQ – 5:00pm to 6:30pm 

Thursday 06 April 2023 
Last Day of Term 1 2023 – Early Dismissal at 1:30pm 
Easter Bonnet Parade & Easter Festivities at 9:10am 

Friday 07 April 2023 Good Friday Public Holiday 

Monday 24 April 2023 First day of Term 2 

Tuesday 25 April 2023 ANZAC Day Public Holiday – Pupil Free Day 

Tuesday 23 May 2023 MSP School Photo Day 

Principal’s Report 

It’s hard to miss the excited buzz in the Grade 3 – 6 classrooms as our students prepare for Mt Evelyn 

Discovery Camp next week.  Mt Evelyn is an adventure camp located in the Dandenong Ranges and comes 

highly recommended by other schools.  I’m sure our students will build lasting memories as they engage in 

challenge, wildlife or environmental activities with their peers and staff.  We’re looking forward to waving the 

campers on their journey Monday morning and then hearing about all their adventures when they return on 

Wednesday afternoon.  Of course, an event like this requires extensive planning to ensure our students are 

safe and activities are highly engaging, and I’d like to thank our camp coordinators, Paula and Jesse, staff 

Bec, Vanessa, Kylie and Claire for their support and the many, many hours they’ve put into ensuring the 

camp is successful.  I’d also like to thank the parent volunteers, Garth, Michael, Rose and Min for volunteering 

their time and expertise to attend an induction session and to assist on camp.  I’m sure there’ll be many tired, 

but happy, campers (adults and students) on Wednesday afternoon! 

  

http://www.greensborough.vic.edu.au/


Cooperation  Achievement  Respect  Empathy 

Art Extension and our Friendship Tree Garden 

We were very disappointed the outdoor art activities had to be moved indoors today due to the wet weather.  

Fortunately, our art teacher Kristy and Lisa, the Activities Coordinator from Bunnings, were able to work with 

our Art Extension students to decorate the pots and pavers in the art room.  We’re looking forward to seeing 

the Friendship Tree garden after it’s had its makeover with decorative features and new plants! 

 

NAPLAN  

Well done to our Grade Three and Five students who completed NAPLAN in the last fortnight.  The protocols 

for NAPLAN testing are very different to the way students normally work in class, as they are unable to ask 

the teachers for assistance, nor speak to their classmates and the tests have strict time limits . For the second 

time, the tests, apart from Grade 3 Writing, were all completed online, and I thank Mr Stephens, our NAPLAN 

coordinator, for ensuring the tests ran without a hitch.  Class teachers had ensured students, especially grade 

threes,  were familiar with the process and that they felt comfortable to complete the tests . All students 

worked to the best of their ability on the day.  

Easter Festivities  

A reminder to families that on the last day of term, Thursday 6th April, we will 

have our annual Easter Hat Parade at 9.10 am on the netball court.  Events 

such as these make long-lasting and powerful memories that stay with 

children for much of their lives.  Parents and family members are welcome to 

attend and view the wonderful creations – each year we are amazed at the 

creativity of students and parents.  

After the parade, each class has a short activity, followed by an Easter Egg 

Hunt on the oval.  A highlight of this day is the Grade 6 Egg Toss, where 

students in pairs try to throw and catch a real egg the longest distance without 

breaking it!  Our Grade Six teachers, Paula and Jesse, will then challenge 

for the title as they try to throw longer than our students.  

Thank you to the families who have donated eggs for the hampers Parents and Friends are making as prizes 

for the Easter Raffle.  Any families who would like to donate items for raffle prizes, may send them along to 

the office. 

School Council 2023 

On Monday evening, we held our first meeting of the 2023 School Council.  Our office bearers were elected, 

and we’re pleased to welcome back Kim H as our School Council President and Cassie F as Vice president.  

There is still a one-year casual vacancy to fill, so if any parents are interested, please contact the office or a 

school council member.  School Council meet twice per term in the evening and councillors are part of sub-

committees which also meet twice a term either in the day or evening, depending on the availability of 

members.  School Council plays a pivotal role in the effective management of the school.  If you have any 

further queries about School Council involvement, please do not hesitate to contact either Margaret or myself.  
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Student Wellbeing 

We are very pleased that we are able to extend Robyn, our Wellbeing Worker’s hours due to additional 

funding we have received.  Coupled with the 4 hours funded from our Mental Health budget, Robyn is now 

working 3 full days, Monday, Tuesday & Thursday and is a great resource for families. 

Robyn is continuing to run the following programs: 

• Breakfast club with several volunteers. 

• Foodbank: Fruit for recess breaks, hampers for families and lunch snacks for students. 

• Lunchtime programs - social skills/ making and maintaining friends, learning how to express and deal 

with emotions. 

• Working with individual or groups of children as referred by staff or parents. 

• School Focussed Youth Services grants for: 

• Canine Comprehension Program for targeted students in Years 5 & 6.  

If any families would like a referral to see Robyn, please contact me. 

Twilight Sports – Save The Date Monday 3rd April 

We were very disappointed that we were unable to hold our Twilight Sports earlier this term due to inclement 

weather. We have rescheduled the event to April 3rd, the last Monday of term, so that it can be a celebration 

and excellent way of ending the term. We know daylight saving will be over then, so we’ll start the barbeque 

at 5pm and events will run from 5.30 – 6.30pm. We hope this advance notice will allow many families to join 

us on the night.  

Our House Captains and Vice Captains had been working hard to prepare for the night and whilst the senior 

grades have been involved with camp preparations, our junior grades classes have been excitedly practising 

their events.  We appreciate the efforts of Parents and Friends to also organise everything required for the 

barbecue and hope that they have many volunteers to assist on the night.  

ANZAC DAY 2023 

Traditionally each year our school captains and leaders in Grade 5/6 lay a wreath on behalf of our community, 

at the Anzac Day service at War Memorial Park.  Students from other grades who attend in their school 

uniform are also welcome to walk up with our leaders to lay the wreath and we arrange to meet at a pre-

appointed location.  This year we have been invited to attend the Anzac Day Service held by both Watsonia 

and Greensborough RSLs and one of our School Council members, Michael C, has kindly offered to meet 

any students who would prefer to attend this service and lay a wreath.  

In our next newsletter we will have more information about the times and meeting points, however this is just 

advance notice, so families may want to consider if they can attend. 

Curriculum Days  

We know parents appreciate advance notice of our pupil free Curriculum days, so the dates for the remaining 

2023 Curriculum Day dates are listed below:  

Term Two:  Monday 8th May , Focus on PAT R- Reading Assessment 

Term Four:  Monday before Cup Day, 6th November: Assessment and Reporting  

Please contact OSHClub if you wish to book your children in for care and supervision on curriculum days.  

  



Professional Learning 

Along with planning class programs and coordinating curriculum programs or school events, staff have also 

been busy completing various Professional Learning activities this term, relevant to their role and areas of 

responsibility.  

• Laura - Respectful Relationships 

• All Staff: 

• The Resilience Project 

• Respectful Relationships 

• Epilepsy: An Introduction to Understanding and Managing Epilepsy for Educators 2023  

• NESST Numeracy & Professional learning Teams 

• Career Start Program:  

• Graduates and mentors have attended workshop and alliance meetings.  There is a schedule 

of workshops throughout the year for both mentors and graduates to attend, either separately 

or together.  Graduates also have a suite of online professional learning, some of which is 

mandated and others that can be accessed at their point of need.  

ParentS and Friends  

Thank you in advance to our Parents and Friends Committee, and families who support their fundraising 

efforts this year.  Students and staff greatly appreciate your efforts, as we acknowledge the commitment of 

time and energy to enhance our school programs and raise funds for classroom and school resources.  P&F 

not only raise much needed funds for our school, they also provide a variety of entry points for parents which 

are important to feel connected to our school.   

I’d especially like to thank Kim H for her work as P&F president over the past years.  Kim worked tirelessly 

for our school community, sharing her expertise (and still does) and brought new parents onboard with her 

inclusive and welcoming manner.  Strategic Management allows Kim to continue as a mentor this year to our 

new P&F president Kate.  Kate is already working hard on Term One events and we wish her every success 

this year.   

Angela Morritt 

 

 

2024 Prep Enrolments 

If any families know anyone who is coming to Greensborough Primary next year, please encourage them to 

register their details as soon as possible, (this includes siblings of current students). We have already had a 

number of enquiries and school tours for places in 2024 and the sooner we get a sense of our intake for next 

year, the sooner we can start planning for grade structures. 

  

Principal 
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From DET 

Dear families 

While we know sleep is essential for good health, research shows that many children and young people are 

not getting enough sleep on school nights.  This can affect thinking, concentration, memory, reaction times 

and mood. 

Research shows about 12% of primary school-aged children, a quarter of 12- to 15-year-olds and half of 16- 

to 17-year-olds don’t get enough sleep on school nights.  The recommended amount of time to sleep for 

primary school-aged children is 9 to 11 hours.  For teenagers, it’s 8 to 10 hours. 

Signs that your child is not getting enough sleep can include: 

• Low mood and irritability during social interactions. 

• Reluctance or arguing about getting off devices and going to bed. 

• Falling asleep during the day. 

• Difficulties waking up for school and sleeping in late on weekends to catch up. 

• Changes to communicating or interacting at home. 

You can help your child to improve their sleep by: 

• Establishing a regular sleep pattern and consistent bedtime routine. 

• Supporting them to avoid using electronic devices such as smartphones before going to bed and in 

bed. 

• Encouraging your child to exercise and spend time outside in daylight, steering clear of vigorous 

activity in the hour before sleep. 

• Encouraging them to wind down and relax before going to bed. 

If your child is still having trouble sleeping, has persistent problems with low mood, excessive daytime 

sleepiness, restlessness in bed, severe snoring or wakening unrefreshed, despite getting adequate length 

sleep, they should see a doctor. 

For more information on sleep health, you can refer to: ·  

• Sleep tips for children and Facts about sleep for parents and school staff, from the Sleep Health 

Foundation. ·  

• Why sleep is so important, from the Kids Helpline’s Sleep explained, from the Better Health Channel. 

 

Diamond Valley Community Support Financial Assistance 

Diamond Valley Community support (DVCS) is an independent not-

for-profit organisation that provides direct aid, assistance, support 

and information for people who live in the Banyule City Council area 

and have an address showing on their Centrelink card in one of the 

following suburbs: Briar Hill, Bundoora (part of), Eltham North (part 

of), Greensborough (part of), Lower Plenty, Montmorency, St Helena 

and Watsonia.  

DVCS services currently include a Back to School Program, that provides eligible families a cheque for $100 

per child (up to $500 per family). The cheque will be made out to the school, and is to be used for educational 

purposes, i.e., Subject Contributions, camps, excursions, and so on. DVCS is located at Shop 378a Level 3, 

Greensborough Plaza. Ph: 03 9435 8282 / 03 9435 5440. 
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and Drew 
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STUDENT WELLBEING 

Hi Everyone!  

A few years ago I had 6 years working in a school with 

students from over 40 different cultures including Indigenous 

Australians, people from Iran, Iraq, Lebanon, Syria, 

Pakistan, India, Sri Lanka, Sudan, Nigeria, Egypt, Somalia, 

Burundi, Italy, Tonga, Samoa, Vietnam, Malaysia, China, 

New Zealand, Papua New Guinea, the Philippines - just to 

name a few!  We celebrated with them on special cultural 

and religious days. 

By embracing this diversity and being open to learning, I grew in my understanding of others by listening to 

their stories, often of great resilience.  

I have spent time immersing myself in the culture of the Huli people in the 

beautiful Southern Highlands of Papua New Guinea and of the Malagasy 

people of Madagascar. 

There are so many wonderful people to embrace and learn from.  Encourage 

your children to embrace this cultural diversity in their own ‘backyard’.  We 

have opportunities within our own school community and within our wider 

community.  Watch out for cultural celebrations and join in as a family. 

RAMADAN 

As we celebrate Harmony Week and cultural diversity, I would like to acknowledge our Muslim community, 

both within our school community and the wider community, as they begin their Holy Month of Ramadan. 

Ramadan is the ninth month of the Islamic calendar, observed by Muslims worldwide as a month of fasting 

(sawm), prayer, reflection and community, in an attitude of gratitude and of empathy for those who go without.  

I encourage you to talk to members of our Muslim community – knowledge brings understanding and respect. 

SCHOOL CAMP 

To our campers – HAVE A GREAT CAMPING EXPERIENCE 

– embrace RESILIENCE, RESPECT and CARE FOR ONE 

ANOTHER, including THE SCHOOL AND CAMP STAFF!  It 

is up to EACH ONE OF YOU to make CHOICES which will 

give both you and others a wonderful time. I look forward to 

hearing about it once you return!  

    

REMEMBER:  

HELPING OUR CHILDREN TO EMBRACE AND 

RESPECT OTHERS BEGINS WITH OUR OWN 

WORDS AND ACTIONS.   

Let’s continue to work together to make this world a 

better place! 

Take care & stay well!  

Robyn Mulholland  

Student Wellbeing 

Mondays, Wednesdays & Thursdays 9:00am to 3:30pm 

robyn.mulholland@education.vic.gov.au 

  

mailto:robyn.mulholland@education.vic.gov.au
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In Prep, we talked about the different 
ways we can be mindful. 

Please see our work sample  
 
Mindfulness  
Working on mindfulness gives us opportunities 
to develop our ability to pay attention to the 
present moment and our thoughts.  Practising 
mindfulness daily can help us stay focused on 
set tasks and reduce stress and anxiety.  
 
Whole Family Activity:  
Mindful Walk:  

 As a family, go on a walk outside in nature.  This might be around your 
local walking track, at your local park or just around your streets.  

 While walking, tune into your senses and observe what you can see, hear 
and feel.  Or you might choose to focus on one of the senses.   

E.g.: Hear: what are all the noises you can hear on your walk?  

 On your way home or when you return home, share what each person saw, 
heard or felt.  

Family Habit Builder:  

 Each night at dinner, ask everyone to take one mouthful of food more 
mindfully than the rest and think about the flavours they can taste and 
how it makes them feel. (They can also thank the chef!). 

Miss Chen 

Prep Teacher 

 

  



Physical Education 

A big well done to Anne-Sophie who represented GPS and the Watsonia District at Division Swimming!  She 

came 5th in Backstroke and 6th in Freestyle and should be very proud of her efforts. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The students in Years 4 – 6 participated in Rounds 5 and 6 of Summer Interschool Sport.  In Round 5 we 

had a bye due to our Curriculum Day.  Training and working hard we participated in Round 6 at home with 

Norris Bank Primary School. 

The Round 5 Bye 

The Round 6 results vs Norris Bank Primary School were: 

 Basketball:  Boys:   12 – 10 (GPS won) 

 Basketball:  Girls:   36 – 6   (GPS won) 

 Bat Tennis:  Boys:   9 – 26   (GPS won) 

 Bat Tennis:  Girls:   18 – 19 (NBPS won) 

This week we play St Mary’s Primary School, and the following week in the Term 1 Inter School Sports Finals.   

Please note: 

If you arrive late to Inter School Sports and drop your child at the sporting ground, parents still need 

to notify the school office via phone, so your child can be marked as present on the roll. 

Leo Derrick 

Sports Coordinator  

 

“For Freestyle I was in Event 20 

and for Backstroke I was in 

Event 7.   I felt worried, nervous 

and scared.  I was racing a lot 

of schools such as St Mary’s, 

Watsonia and Ivanhoe.  It was 

incredibly fun and tiring and 

there were people who I knew 

there.”- Anne-Sophie 
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TWILIGHT SPORTS 
RESCHEDULED to: 

Monday  3  April 2023 at 5:00pm 

Looking forward to seeing you there! 
 

Parents and Friends Association 

Easter Raffle – Donations needed!   

Each year P&F run an Easter Raffle with items donated from the school 

community.  Thank you to everyone who has donated so far.  If you would like 

to donate Easter eggs or crafts, there is a donation box in the foyer of the school 

office.   

Raffle tickets will be sent home tomorrow and the raffle will be drawn at Twilight 

Sports on Monday 3rd April 2023.  Additional tickets will be available up at the 

office. 
 

Hot Cross Buns Drive – Orders due back Friday 31st March 2023 

This year we will be selling Baker’s Delight Hot Cross buns as our fundraiser.  

We sell these for the same price as in store however each pack sold raises 

$1.50 for our school.  Order forms have been sent home; however extra ones 

are available at the office – please return orders by Friday 24th March (EFT 

payments can be made at the office). 

Hot Cross buns will be available for collection after school on Monday 3rd April 

(Twilight Sport Evening)   

Thank you to Yvette for organising this event. 

Volunteers Required! 

We are needing some willing volunteerS to assist 

with the both the Twilight Sports Barbeque and 

packing Hot Cross Bun orders for the Hot Cross 

Bun Drive from 4:00pm on Monday 3rd April 

2023.  Please let the office know if you can help.  

 

Kate Doyle  

for Parents & Friends  
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Pupil of the Week 

2023 ~ Term 1 ~ Week 6 

Prep Liam 
For stepping up and lending a helping hand to those around 

him.  Well done! 

Grade 1/2 A Shyamala 
For being a dedicated and enthusiastic learner!  You’re a 

Superstar! 

Grade 1/2 B Victor 
For the improvement in his confidence when speaking in front 

of his classmates. 

Grade 3/4 A Ren For his detailed bird’s eye view of his campsite.  Well done! 

Grade 3/4 B Scarlett 
For using her strengths and determination to overcome 

obstacles. 

Grade 5/6 A Sila For always being so helpful towards her peers.  Keep it up Sila!! 

Grade 5/6 B  Patrick For being a kind and thoughtful classmate. 

Library Ella  F  1/2A A super impressive first half of the term.  Keep it up! 

PE Zoe  C  5/6A For always giving! 

STEM 

Prep – Grade 2 
Vidur  R  Prep Amazing designs, you are a fantastic critical thinker. 

STEM 

Grades 3 – 6  

Malachai  L  

3/4B 

The Quiz Master!  It’s clear you have been listening the whole 

time. 

2023 ~ Term 1 ~ Week 7 

Prep Paddy For always trying his best and giving things a go.  Well done! 

Grade 1/2A Natasa For working with focus and effort during all leaning tasks. 

Grade 1/2 B Olivia 
For her consistently brilliant standard of work.  Your focus and 

persistence are impressive!! 

Grade 3/4 A Evelyn 

For her amazing focus and determination during NAPLAN this 

week.  Evelyn always puts her best effort into everything she 

does. 

Grade 3/4 B Jackson  For using feedback to improve his spelling.  Amazing! 

Grade 5/6 A Jaxon 
For being such a kind and caring buddy towards the Preppies!  

Well done. 

Grade 5/6 B  Loki 
For your amazing persistence to do your  best during NAPLAN!  

I am proud of you! 

Art Hugo  S  3/4B For his creativity when making his suspended sculpture. 

Discovery Drew  A  3/4B For his creativity  when building our Lego Challenges. 

Library Vidur  R  Prep Thank you for sharing your knowledge of books with us! 

PE Jess  S  5/6A Amazing help, you’ve done it again! 
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